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Nearly 100 KLT members of all ages 
gathered at the Androscoggin Yacht Club in 
Wayne on August 21, 2011 for field trips, a 
summer pot-luck and cookout, and our 
23rd annual meeting and awards. Early in 
the afternoon, 60 enthusiastic hikers and 
paddlers visited three KLT conservation 
properties: Perkins Woods, Gott Pasture, 
and Mount Pisgah. These outings were led 
by volunteer stewards Jim Connors and Stan 
Davis, and KLT staff and directors. 

Following the field trips, members visited 
around picnic tables and the grill while 
watching the shifting clouds and waters of 
Androscoggin Lake. With a storm upon us, 
we moved inside for the photography 
contest, dessert, and comments from 
outgoing President Cheryl Harrington, 
Treasurer Amy Trunnell, and Executive 
Director Theresa Kerchner.  
Continued on page 4... 

Photographers clockwise from upper left: Brian Kent, Brian Kent, Brian Kent, Brian Kent, Brian Kent, Brian Kent, Jane Davis, Brian Kent,  
© Jym St. Pierre, Brian Kent 



Greetings KLT Members and Friends, 
 

It is an honor to be KLT’s new President. KLT is a model of public stewardship, volunteerism, land 
conservation, and commitment to future generations. Its success is in the generosity of its donors and 
members who share their time, talents, and resources. We have much to be proud of and celebrate.   
  

Each of us has at least one special reason or experience that compels us to support KLT. This past 
year I had wonderful interactions with permanent and seasonal residents of KLT properties. There 

was the young porcupine calmly eating a pine cone in the middle of the trail at Gott Pasture. There were the birds who 
responded to special calls during walks at the Davidson Wildlife Preserve. There was the osprey who stood sentinel and 
greeted us at Perkins Woods just prior to the KLT annual meeting.  So, maybe this is the year for you to walk KLT’s 
lands and meet and greet our permanent and summer residents who depend on us for the protection of their habitat. 
 

This is also the time to introduce those joining our leadership and to say farewell to those who are moving on. We thank 
Nathalie Woolworth for her excellent contributions to KLT this past year as our first Conservation Assistant. We wish 
her well in her new pursuits. We welcome Justin Schlawin as KLT’s new Conservation Assistant. We also heartily 
welcome our two new board members: Beth Nagusky and Harry Dwyer. Beth lives in Litchfield and is an environmental 
attorney specializing in energy issues. Harry lives in Mt. Vernon and is a highly respected forester. Finally, many thanks 
to Ann Judd, who is leaving the KLT board after many years of dedicated service. Although she is leaving the board, she 
will continue as a steward for the Echo Lake properties. 
 

Fortunately, there was no serious damage to any of KLT’s properties from hurricane Irene, but there was substantial 
cleanup required to keep the trails open for the public. Events like Irene underscore the importance of our volunteers 
and staff, and also the importance of equipment for trail maintenance. Our stewardship funds and member support allow 
us to respond quickly in emergencies.  
 

As we approach the end of the year, please renew your membership, give a gift membership to a friend, consider a 
special gift to KLT, or join the KLT Legacy Society with a bequest. Most importantly, try to get in an extra walk before 
the snow flies! This winter, we invite you to participate in a scheduled KLT activity. Our calendar and sign-up 
information can be found on the KLT website. 
 

Looking forward to seeing you on the trails or at a KLT event! 
 
 

 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
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Stan Eller,  
President, Winthrop 
 

John Melrose,  
Vice-President, Vassalboro 
 

Robert Mohlar,   
Vice-President, Readfield                         
Amy Trunnell  
Treasurer, Readfield 
 

Mary Denison 
Secretary, Kents Hill 
 

Tom Bartol, Manchester 
Harry Dwyer, Fayette 
Cheryl Harrington, Winthrop 
Glenn Hodgkins, Hallowell 
Lisa Kane, South China 
Brian Kent, Litchfield 
Howard Lake, Readfield 
Susan Liebling, Mt. Vernon  
 

Bob Marvinney, Readfield  
Beth Nagusky, Litchfield 

Patrice Putman, Winthrop 
Norm Rodrigue, Manchester 

Deb Sewall, Hallowell 
Clyde Walton, Fayette 

  

KLT STAFF 
Theresa Kerchner  

Executive Director 
 

Justin Schlawin 
Conservation Assistant 

 

Gina Lamarche              
Program Director 

 

 KLT NEWS DESIGN   
Gina Lamarche            

KLT NEWS EDITORS  
Theresa Kerchner  
Janie Matrisciano 

Deb Sewall 
 

Dr. Mary Ellen Avery  
Jerry Bley  
Harold Burnett  
Jim Connors 
Scott Cowger 
Hon. Kenneth Curtis  
Elizabeth Davidson   
Caroline Farr 
Peter Geiger  
David Gibson  
Lloyd Irland 
Mark Johnston 
Ron Joseph 
Richard Judd, Ph.D. 
Judy Kane 
Martha Kent 

Gloria & Lincoln Ladd 
Robert Ladd 

Barbara & Mort Libby 
Jon Lund 

Jessie & Douglas Macdonald 
Kevin Mattson 

Patricia Mooney, Ph.D. 
Rupert Neily 

Jeff Pidot 
Dianne E. Ryan 

Jean Scudder 
Jane Smith 

Jym St. Pierre 
Benjamin Townsend, Esq. 

Robert Weston 

KLT ADVISORY BOARD KLT BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Stan Eller 



Installing new registration box: Parker Pond 
Headland, with help from neighbors 

Amanda and Connie - regulars at summer  
Farmers’ Markets  

Birding at the Davidson Nature Preserve - 
from left: Ron Joseph, Aaron, Connie, 
Amanda 

KLT IKLT IKLT INTERNSNTERNSNTERNS: F: F: FUTUREUTUREUTURE   LLLEADERSEADERSEADERS      
Theresa Kerchner, Executive Director   
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In August, after eleven productive weeks of stewardship and office work,              
Connie Kent, Amanda Lavigueur, and Aaron Kaplan completed volunteer 
internships with KLT. Many of you met our 2011 interns on the trail and 
during summer programs and noted their talents and hard work and that they 
seemed to be having great fun together. 

 

Thank you Amanda, Connie, and Aaron for your good works for KLT! We wish you the best as 
you pursue your future academic and career paths. (For more information about KLT’s  
Ronald Joseph internship program: www.tklt.org.)  
 

Amanda Lavigueur 

My summer as an intern with KLT was the most important academic and 
professional experience I've had to date. It may not have been life-changing, but it 
was path-affirming. I acquired a variety of skills, including plant and bird 
identification, grant-writing, and even phone skills. I also had the opportunity to start 
a research project from scratch, which was both challenging and rewarding. The 
aspect of the internship I enjoyed most was having the opportunity to work with a 
variety of people. Everyone I worked with was knowledgeable and helpful, and 
Theresa went out of her way to allow us to participate in a variety of unique 
experiences. I found that when you work for a small non-profit, everyone is a 
valuable member of the team because there is always a task that needs doing. I hope 
to continue exploring work opportunities in the environmental sector and potentially 
working for a non-profit. 

 

Connie Kent 

I could not have asked for a better summer than this past one, which I spent as an 
intern with KLT. I had a wonderful time delving into the history of KLT’s Gott 
Pasture Preserve and researching the family that originally settled there. Through this 
research, not only did I learn about the history of a unique property, but I also came 
to realize how much I enjoy the process of investigating the past. It was also great to 
get outside and explore many of KLT’s properties while working on the trails and on 
invasive plant control (although I have developed an intense loathing for non-native 
honeysuckle). Furthermore, I am forever grateful to Theresa, Nathalie, and Gina for 
helping me develop my grant-writing skills and for acquainting me with all the other 
tasks that are part of working for a small non-profit.  

 

Aaron Kaplan 

Working for KLT was an amazing experience and a privilege. I am grateful to have 
had the opportunity to work for such an impressive organization and such amazing 
people. I would like to thank all the KLT staff members, stewards, and volunteers 
for making my time with KLT a wonderful learning experience. Getting a firsthand 
look at how non-profit organizations work, learning to write grants, and being able 
to conduct stewardship work in the field will be invaluable skills for me in my post-
college journey. It was great to be able to come to work and spend time in the 
beautiful Maine outdoors, and to have a hand in protecting this wonderful landscape. 
The work was challenging but rewarding and I couldn't have wished for a better 
internship. 

Connie and Amanda, Mt. Pisgah Trail 

Mastering invasive control with a weed wrench 

Theresa Kerchner 
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PLEASE PATRONIZE 
OUR BUSINESS 

 

PARTNERS IN 
CONSERVATION 

 

 

Conservators 
Joel D. Davis and Associates, a Private 
 Wealth Advisory Practice of 
       Ameriprise Financial Services,    
       Inc. 
Kennebec Savings Bank 
Longfellow’s Greenhouses 
Protector 
JS McCarthy 
Sponsors 
Apple Valley Books 
Camp Androscoggin 
Camp Bearnstow 
Camp Laurel 
Camp Tekakwitha 
Camp Vega 
Camp Winnebago 

FABCO 
Federle Mahoney 
Jusst Real Estate 
Kennebec Valley Chamber of Commerce 
Knowlton Hewins Roberts Funeral 
Homes 
Oyster River Winery 
Rotary Garage 
Saunders Manufacturing 
The Write Approach,                               
 Jean Grigsby Consulting 
Thomas Agency Insurance 
Two Trees Forestry 
Wayne Village Pottery 
Winthrop Area Chamber of Commerce 
Winthrop Veterinary Hospital 

 

The Business Partners in Conservation program recognizes business leaders and companies in our community who have made significant 
contributions of cash, goods, and services to support the regional conservation efforts of the Kennebec Land Trust.  

...Continued from cover.  

Volunteer awards were presented to land steward  
Phil Downes, volunteer editor Janie Matrisciano, and 
Director Ann Judd. Deb Sewall, Past President, 
recognized Cheryl for two years of dedicated service as 
KLT President. Thank you Cheryl!  Looking ahead to our 
25th anniversary, members were challenged to increase 
KLT membership from 760 (October, 2011) to 1250 
by 2013, and to support KLT’s conservation programs 
through our new Legacy Society (see page 5). 

The annual meeting concluded with recognition  of 
KLT’s 2011 land donors and property acquisitions. 
This spring, Elizabeth Cole of Vassalboro donated the       
44-acre Seawards Mills Stream Conservation Area and 
Helen Holman of Litchfield donated the 75-acre 
Holman Conservation Area. Helen and Elizabeth were 
also honored on October 23, when both properties 
were dedicated with new signs and field trips 
(photographs coming in the Spring 2012 NEWS). 

KLT's dedicated part time staff, Gina Lamarche and Nathalie 
Woolworth coordinated a remarkable day! 

Thank you to Joel Davis and Associates, a Private 
Wealth Advisory Practice of Ameriprise Financial 
Services, Inc. for sponsoring KLT’s 2011 annual meeting 
and photographers who participated in the first annual 
photography exhibit and contest. Go to www.tklt.org to view our 
photo entries. Congratulations to Jennifer Lummis and Jane 
Davis, our 2011 photo contest winners.  



 Beverly Abbott 

Walter F. Bailey 
Peggy & John Barnes 
Joseph Bauer & Mary Parlee 
Mark E. & Lorraine P. Bender 
Nicholas Bennett 
William Besse 
Paul, Jemelie, Mike & Matt Bessette 
Sherrin & Stephen Blaisdell 
Mr. Jerry Bley 
Mrs. Mary Duke Blouin 
Owen & Donna Buck 
Vin & Vinnie Burns 
Mary Bussell 
James F. & Sara A. Butler 
Steven & Linda Cades 
Robert & Linda Carrell 
David Courtemanch 
Drs. Charles & Elizabeth Crandall 
James & Cecilia Cumming 
Ken & Helaine Dauphinais 
Jane & Stan Davis 
Drs. Mark & Renee Dershwitz 
Rebecca Dorr & Dan Holman 
Jeanie Dorson 
Fred C. Duplisea 
Stanley Eller & Margaret Duston 
James B. & Jane S. Elliott 
Judith Feinstein 
David & Larry Feldman 

David T. & Kathleen A. Flanagan 

Dennis & Stephanie Flanagan 
Thomas & Carlie Friedlander 
David & Carol Fuller 
Douglas & Sarah Fuller 
John & Pat Gannett 
Jean Gardner 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Gatti 
Pablo & Elizabeth Gazmuri 
Margaret & Alan Grometstein 
Larry Grygiel 
Allyson Handley 
C. Harrington & D. Harnish 
Bonnie & Will Harris 
Keith & Judith Harvie 
Allan Haury & Jane Bird 
Glenn & Sara Hodgkins 
Helen B. Holman 
Brigitte E. Horne 
Peggy Horner 
William & Colleen Huckabee 
Arlene L. Innes 
Charles & Cynthia Jacobs 
Paul & Judy Johnson 
Marilyn C. Jones 
Theresa Kerchner & Jim Perkins 
Gloria & Lincoln Ladd 
Robert Ladd 

Robert G. Fitzgerald 

Mr. and Mrs. James E. Ashton 

Terry & Aline Lavelle 

Nancy R. Liversidge 
Susan B. Louis 

Harold & Marjorie Lovejoy, Jr. 
Erik Lund & Sandra Lynch 

Charlene Maitland 
Janie Matrisciano 

Steve McCausland 
James &  Helen McKendry 
Ernest & Joan McPherson 

Jane McWilliams 
John & Molly Melrose 

Ronald Merriman 
Roger & Janet Michael 

Tom & Donna Mickewich 
Marilyn R. Mollicone 

John & Kay Morris 
Melvin Mounts 

Pamela & Bert Murray 
Dr. & Mrs. Stewart C. Myers 

Beth Nagusky & Steve Wessler 
William Nye & Donald W. Ashley 

John & Susan O'Connor 
Mary M. Oatway 

Carol Oberdorfer 
David Osborne 

John & Pat Perkins 
Katy L. Perry 

Robert M. & Cynthia B. Phillips 
Katherine & Rick Porter 
Peter & Sandra Prescott 

Lynn E. Randall 
Ralph & Kathleen Record 

Jerome N. Reinhard 
John & Elizabeth Reinsborough 
Dr. & Mrs. Harry B. Richardson 

Joyce M. Rivers 
North Country Rivers 

Norm & Lynne Rodrigue 
Dianne E. & H. Allen Ryan 
Steven & Sharon Saunders 

Lee M. Schepps & Barbara Cottrell 
Syd & Deb Sewall 
Raymond Siegler 

Carl Smith & Mary Helen Lawson 
Edie Smith 

Tim & Luvia Sniffen 
Thomas Spears 

Jym St. Pierre 
Col. Murray G. Swindler, Ret. 

Ben Townsend & Dorcas Miller 
David & Amy Trunnell 

Jo & Dick Wagner 
Robert Wiemont & Maggie Chadwick 

Nancy Weingarten 
Hope Weston 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert N. Weston 
Henry & Darcy Whittemore 

Don & Faye Whitten 
Andy Willemsen & Karen Kuhlthau 

Milton R. Wright 
John & Sara Yindra 

 

2011  

KENNEBEC LAND 
TRUST  

ANNUAL APPEAL  

DONORS 

THANK YOU   
Funds raised in our annual appeal are 
crucial to our operating budget. This 

enables KLT to offer educational 
programming to all ages, coordinate 

volunteers, and steward our properties.        

 

YOUR INVESTMENT IN  
CONSERVATION 

 

 

Over the past 23 years member  
investment in KLT has conserved:  

 

52 properties 
 

4001 acres of woodlands, fields, hills, 
and wetlands, protecting wildlife habitat  
water quality, scenic views, and working 

farms and forestland. 

 

28 miles of trails for hiking, skiing,               
snowmobiling, and wildlife viewing. 

 

B
rian K

ent 



I have a passion for white oak (Quercus alba) that dates to 
1999, when I was teaching third graders about native trees and 
local history. One of our lessons focused on the identification, 
wildlife habitat, and economic value of northern red oak 
(Quercus rubra) and white oak. In class, I explained that red 
oak is the most common oak species in Maine and noted that Wayne is at the northern 
end of the range for the less common white oak. At that time, I had seen forest grown 
white oak in only one location in Wayne, on KLT’s Norris Island. 
 

Just two days later, an inquisitive student arrived in class with a handful of white oak 
leaves he had found in the woods near his home on Pocasset Lake. With that discovery, 
the search for white oak trees was on. After twelve years, I have learned that: 

 

 Kennebec County’s forests have been defined by pine, eastern hemlock, fir, spruce, beech, birch, oak, maple, and ash 
trees for the past ten thousand years.  

 In the mid-18th century, prior to agricultural settlement, Western Abenakis hunted and fished the woods and lakes of 
western Maine. The Abenakis likely favored white oak over red oak acorns as a food source, since white oak acorns have 
lower levels of tannic acid. 

 Ephraim Ballard’s 1789 survey notes for the Kennebec Purchase included references to white oak in Wayne. 
 Maine’s early shipbuilding industries, including those in Hallowell, created a steady demand 

for white oak and white pine. Intensive timber harvesting for this market likely impacted the 
population distribution of white oak. 

 During the 18th and 19th centuries, farm animals grazing in wooded pastures, especially pigs 
would likely have favored white oak acorns over red oak.  

 Many species of birds and mammals use oak acorns as food. In general, white oak trees grow 
slowly. Forest grown white oak trees bear seeds between the ages of 50 and 200 years; good 
acorn crops are irregular and occur only every 4 to 10 years. 

 White oak lumber is highly valued. Planting white oak trees is establishing a legacy and could 
be a source of local wood for the boatbuilders of the next century. 

 

You can find white oak on many KLT properties: Norris Island, Gott Pasture Preserve, 
Vassalboro Wildlife Habitat, Webber-Rogers Farmstead Conservation Area, Perkins Woods, 
Reynolds Forest, and Davidson Nature Preserve. And, the search is on! 
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Theresa Kerchner  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

KLT Newsletter Sponsor 

Pamela Davis Green Trish Hanley Goodwin Julia and Andrew McLeod Evie Swan 

Guy Dostie Wayne Hachey Ernie Niles Julia Tague 

Ted Elliott Andrew and Christina Hardy Donald Roberts Don and Susan Welsh 

Dale Freise Brenda Joseph Julie Sawtelle Byrd Wood 

Nate Gray Carol LaVigueur Edie Smith  

white oak, Gott Pasture Preserve, Wayne 

white oak, Gott Pasture Preserve 
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With the holidays right around the corner, we have a gift idea for you...  
Give two new KLT gift memberships for the price of one!  

We’ll send each recipient a card and a complimentary copy of our book,  

Between Person and Place: Conservation Histories of the Kennebec Land Trust. 
Please call our office at 377-2848 or email glamarche@tklt.org to give a gift.  

Share the good cheer of conservation! 
*  Because we depend on current membership dues, the two for one deal can only be extended to new members.  



Curtis Homestead Sustainable Forestry and Wildlife 
Education Program, Leeds. 
Left: Nat Bell, Logger. 
Right: Lisa Kane, MDIFW. Photographs: Pam Bell 

Holman Conservation Area property 
dedication, Litchfield.  
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2011 FALL PROGRAMS  

 
Androscoggin Yacht Club, Lois Ault, Ballard Meats, Bill 
Bayreuther, Bruce and Pam Bell, Nat Bell, Jerry Bley, Mary Bayer and 
Leon Bresloff, Maine Commmunity Foundation High Valley 
Fund; Josh Brown, Don Cameron, Cary Memorial Library, Ginny 
Coady, Jim Connors, Ken Canfield, Maine Forest Service; Elizabeth 
Cole, Chris Cushman, Tom Danielson, Maine DEP; Lee Dassler, 
Elizabeth Davidson, Jane and Stan Davis, Wendy Dennis, Joel Davis, 
Mary Denison, Dave Dominie, Jackie Edison, Emily Eller, Stan Eller, 
Emery Farm, Sarah Fuller, Stephanie Gilbert, Maine Department of 
Agriculture, Food and Rural Resources; Ann Goseline, Berndt and 
Elaine Graf, Ruth Grauert, Cheryl Harrington, Helen Holman, Bea 
Horne, Lloyd Irland, Charlie Jacobs, Ron Joseph, David Kahl, Lisa 
Kane, ME Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife; Brian 
Kent, Robert Kimber, Howard Lake, Ken Laustsen, Maine Forest 
Service; Mort and Barbara Libby, Erin Lloyd, Longfellow’s 
Greenhouses, Erik Lund, Jon Lund, Ian MacKinnon, Janie 
Matrisciano, Maine Conservation Corp, Linda McKee, John, and 
Molly Melrose, Tom and Donna Mickewich, Teague Morris,  Bob 
Mulliken, Michaeline Mulvey, Oyster River Winery, Paris Farmer’s 
Union, Greg Paxton, ME Preservation; Jim Perkins, Betsy Poulin, 
Michael Shaffer, Professional Surveying; Dusty Small, Ina Small, 
Ralph Record, Joyce Rivers, Norm and Lynne Rodrigue, George and 
Judy Rogers, Bruce Rueger, Deb and Syd Sewall, Jym St. Pierre, 
Rebecca Stanley, Stevenson’s Farm Stand, Tom and Mary Sturtevant, 
Dana Suga, Nate and Brian Sylvester, Amy Trunnell, Tubby’s, Clyde 
Walton, Alan Weaver, Andy and Sheree Wess, White Flour Catering, 
Henry Whittemore 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR ASSISTANCE WITH 
OUR OUTREACH, EDUCATION, LANDS,    

LYCEUM, AND STEWARDSHIP PROGRAMS 

 

 

 

 
 

SPRING 2011 ~ FALL 2011 

THANK YOU TO KLT 
OUTING CLUB 
SPONSOR: 

Seawards Mills Conservation Area 
property dedication, Vassalboro. 

Thank you for your Foundation support: 
 

Elmina B. Sewall Foundation 

Fields Pond Foundation 

Helen and George Ladd Charitable 
Corporation 

LL Bean Maine Land Trust Grant Program 

Maine Community Foundation  

Kennebec 
Land Trust 
Outing Club 
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KENNEBEC LAND TRUST  

PO Box 261 
  134 2B  Main St. 

Winthrop, ME  04364 

Phone: 207-377-2848 
 

info@tklt.org 
 

Office Hours:             
                                                                

Tues. & Thurs. 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Q UEST IO NS?    

C H EC K US O UT O N T HE WEB AT 

W W W. T K LT. O R G 

 
 

March 15 - Aquatic biodiversity - Dave Courtemanch, DEP  
March 22 - Aquatic plants and habitats - Eric Doucette, University of Maine 

March 29 - Brook Trout - Merry Gallagher, Maine Dept of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife  
Ladd Center, Wayne  

 

   Celebrating the 10th Anniversary of  KLT’s Lyceum 

Parker Pond Headland ~  Photograph: Jennifer Lummis, 2011 Annual Meeting Photo Contest Winner 

 
2012 KLT Lyceum:  

Aquatic Biodiversity 
 

Co-sponsored by 
The Nature 
Conservancy  

 
Supported by  

Gloria, Lincoln, & 
Robert Ladd 
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